

SJB/JRu 1 December 2020

Dear Parent/Carer

Firstly, I promise that this letter is not a joke, but we have just been informed by Track and Trace that the positive case reported yesterday was an error and that the student concerned has now been informed that they tested negative. This is fabulous news and we look forward to welcoming your son/daughter back tomorrow unless, of course, they develop any symptoms (which I hope they don't).

Thank you so much for your support yesterday. As you know when informed of a positive test result there are several actions that have to happen, but I am over the moon for us as a school, the child concerned and you as working parents/carers that we can welcome your daughter/son back tomorrow. I am really sorry that you were inconvenienced yesterday, but at that time, everyone was convinced the test was positive.

I have personally seen the NHS notification so please rest assured that your daughter/son is fine to return.

Yours sincerely

Stephen Brady Headteacher

Mitcheldean, Gloucestershire, GL17 0DU Tel: 01594 542370 Sixth Form: 01594 838549 website: www.denemagna.gloucs.sch.uk email: reception@denemagna.gloucs.sch.uk

Deputy Headteacher: Fred Mitchell

Company registered in England at Abenhall Road, Mitcheldean, Glos. GL17 0DU. Company number 7695544













